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       The Upper Room                      Emmaus


	

	
	of the Greater Fredericksburg Area

	
	


April 1997
From the Lay Director . . . 

tc \l1 "From the Lay Director . . . 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

Isn’t it wonderful to know that God’s grace is so much more abundant than our needs.  He is faithful in everything.  Praise be to God!

We’ve hurried to get this newsletter to you so that you might address your love notes to the pilgrims on Emmaus #23 (the team roster with assignments was in last month’s newsletter).  Although we’ve worked to comply with the national model for Emmaus in many areas, written agape seems as if it will take a little longer.  As you have read in past newsletters, content of Friday and Saturday agape should not elicit heavy emotional responses from pilgrims.  Let the pilgrims dwell on their relationship with God, and let the Holy Spirit work on them.  Quantity of agape is another matter.  Pilgrims should feel the abundance of God’s grace through written agape from the Community as well as from family and close friends.  Do you remember which kind of agape meant the most to you?  For me, it was the hand written agape.  I encourage you to use the pilgrim list in this newsletter to personalize your agape by referring to pilgrims by name.  If you can, please take the extra time required to hand write at least part of your agape.  God loves each of the pilgrims (and us) unconditionally.  You can reflect that unconditional love by sending the same agape to all pilgrims, not just to those whom you know.

On a similar topic, I encourage you to send homemade snack agape to Camp Easter Seal, rather than store bought stuff.  OK, store bought is better than nothing, but home-baked agape sends that special message that someone loves you.

Finally, there are two items about candlelight that warrant comment.  First, the national model includes praying for pilgrims by name at the worship service (at Salem Baptist Church).  We have not done this in the past, but the idea is excellent.  The leader of the service will lead you through this.  Secondly, please remember that the serenading of pilgrims at Camp Easter Seal is an act of love on the part of the body of Christ done for all pilgrims.  They go from there to the chapel.  Please help to maintain the worshipful nature of the event by not calling attention to a pilgrim, a team member, or yourself by yelling, “We love you, Charlie” or similar words.  Simply exit quietly.

Please remember the pilgrims and team of Emmaus #23 in your prayers.  Pray for the Holy Spirit to work in their lives.

De Colores!

In Christ’s love,

Ken Koy
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1997  Weekends
Fredericksburg Men #23

Apr. 3-6

Fredericksburg Women #24

May 1-4

Fredericksburg Men #25

Sep. 11-14

Fredericksburg Women #26

Oct. 2-5
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IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT
For those of you who have been blessed at meal times while on your Walk to be served by the Community Chas, I know you will agree with me that it is a special time and a wonderful act of Agape to be served in this manner.

However, there are very strict Health Department regulations that prohibit any person who is not a Kitchen Employee of Camp Easter Seal in the kitchen.  This means anyone!!  We have been advised by Camp Easter Seal that we will lose this privilege of serving meals family style and be required to have each Pilgrim go through a cafeteria line if we continue to breach this rule.  Our boundary is in front of the serving counter just inside the kitchen door.  This is a State Health Department regulation and not just a Camp Easter Seal rule.
Any supplies such as ice, dishes, etc. that we need must be obtained from the Kitchen Staff.  Initially, I was informed after the last Walk that we would no longer be able to serve in this manner; however, they have graciously agreed to give us one more chance.  I have given Devin my personal word that I will make sure everyone knows.  The rest is up to you.  Please be obedient to this policy.  We will not get another chance.

Love in Christ,

Debbie
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DEADLINE for the May  newsletter is April 15.  Please send your articles to editor, Barbara Olds.  Mail to 343 Longwood Drive, Stafford, VA 22554;  fax to 540-286-0639; or e-mail to dolds@ erols.com.  For the timely delivery of our newsletter, it is important to get those articles in on time!
The Next Fredericksburg

Gathering
Where:     Lake of the Woods Church

When:      April 12, 1997

        Fellowship at 6:00 p.m.  Please bring

        snacks and refreshments to share.
There will be a board meeting at  4:00 p.m. at the church



Upcoming Gatherings
May 10, 1997

Lake of the Woods Church

June 14, 1997

St. Matthias UMC

July 12, 1997

St. Matthias UMC


FREDERICKSBURG EMMAUS

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Koy, Ken

 - Lay Director

 
 - Asst. Lay Director

King, Karen 

 - Secretary

Rice, Judy
 
 - Treasurer

Dunn, Mark

 - Spiritual Director

Buttram, Todd

Rice, Kim

Cianelli, Gino

Saathoff, Brent

Garfield, Cathy

Tolbert, Jennifer

Libby, Pat

Warner, Richard
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Team
Dick Barnett


Ken Koy

Steve Bird


Vic Larson

Gino Cianelli


Mark Lawrence

Paul Cook


Stephen Northcutt

Bowie Curry


David Olds

Mark Dunn


Dennis Perkins

Tom Frank


Wes Pryce

Robert Jenkins

Steve Seiden

Allen King


David Smith

Bill Klingenstein

Paul Smith

Maurice Kniceley

Don Walz



Pilgrims
Bruce Anderson
Prince of Peace UMC

Jim Aynes

Crown of Life Fellowship

Joe Cooper

Chancellor Christian

Peter Fertig

Lake of the Woods Church

Greg Harding
Lake of the Woods Church

Jim Harkness

Lake of the Woods Church

John Helsley, Jr.
Fairview Baptist Church

Mike Kesterson
Lake of the Woods Church

Gordon Payne
St. Matthias UMC

Mike Payne

Morrisville United Methodist

Joe Reed

Woodbridge Christian

Al Rios

Chancellor Christian

Joe Rosboschil
Bethel United Methodist

Steve Sanders
Bethel United Methodist

Glen Smith



George Spencer
Manassas Assembly of God

David Tait

Fredericksburg Wesleyan

Kelvin White

First Baptist

Please keep these men in your prayers as they prepare to spend three days on their Walk with Christ April 3-6.

News...
Placemats for the Weekend
Jennifer Tolbert, our Placemat Coordinator, needs your assistance.  Several people signed up to help prepare placemats for the weekends (color,count,etc.).  Please call Jennifer at 703-680-1318 to lend a hand.

CHAS
If anyone wishes to Cha on Men’s Emmaus #23, please contact Bill Klingenstein at 1-800-477-6296 ASAP.

Dallas Emmaus & Kairos Weekends
Emmaus #85
April 3-6(men’s)

Emmaus #86
April 24-27(women’s)

Emmaus #87
May 1-4 (men’s)

Emmaus #88
May 15-18 (men’s)

If you are interested in sending agape for these weekends, please mail it to: David Adams, 2002 Gallante Drive, Carrollton, TX 75007.

Kairos
May 15-18 (men’s)

Agape should be sent to the attention of: Faye Ekbladh, 509 Rustic Circle, Wylie, TX 75098.


Day of Deeper Understanding
A Day of Deeper Understanding will be held on May 10. Currently, we plan to begin at 12:00 Noon. A location will be announced at a later date.  Sponsors and their Pilgrims who have walked and not yet attended a  DDU are encouraged to attend.  Please remember that you cannot sponsor a Pilgrim or Team if you have not attended a Day of Deeper Understanding. 
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From the Spiritual Director
Fellow-pilgrim, do not say in your heart, “I will go wherever I want and not worry about sinning.”  You are never so in danger of sinning as when you boast of your own security.  The scriptures say, “let him who thinks he stands take heed lest he fall.”  (1Corinthians 10:13) The road through this world is very miry and it will be hard to pick your path so as not to soil your garments.  This is a world of pitch; you will need to be on constant guard to keep your hands clean.  There is a robber at every turn of the road to rob you of your jewelry; there is a temptation in every mercy; there is a snare in every joy.  Be on your guard.  When a man carries dynamite in his hand, he should be careful not to go near a candle; you, too, must take care that you enter not into temptation.  Even your every day circumstances carry with them a pit to fall in and you must be careful how you handle them.  There is nothing in this world which fosters a Christian’s piety, but only that which will destroy it.  Be diligent to look up to God so that he may keep you strong in Him!  Your prayer should be, “Hold me up, and I shall be safe.”  Having prayed, you must also watch; guarding every thought, word, and action with holy jealousy.

There is another aspect of this that is so crucial to our victory in Him.  That is praise.  Isn’t it marvelous that the longest book in the Bible is a praise book?  This is no accident.  The Apostle Paul said, “make the most of every opportunity, because the days are evil.  Therefore do not be foolish, but understand what the Lord’s will is.  Do not get drunk on wine, which leads to debauchery.  Instead, be filled with the Holy Spirit.  Speak to one another with psalms, hymns and spiritual songs.  Sing and make music in your heart to the Lord, always giving thanks to God the Father for everything, in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ.”  (Ephesians 5:16-20) The Psalms are filled with praise and when you are praising, you are thinking about the right things and you are focused on the right One.  Let me share two Psalms as an example of this.

“O God, you are my God, earnestly I seek you; my soul thirsts for you, my body longs for you, in a dry and weary land where there is no water.  I have seen you in the sanctuary and beheld your power and your glory.  Because your love is better than life, my lips will glorify you.  I will praise you as long as I live, and in your name I will lift up my hands.  My soul will be satisfied as with the richest of foods; with singing lips my mouth will praise you.  On my bed I remember you; I think of you through the watches of the night.  Because you are my help, I sing in the shadow of your wings.  My soul clings to you; your right hand upholds me.  But the kind will rejoice in God; all who swear by God’s name will praise him, while the mouths of liars will be silenced.  Shout with joy to God, all the earth!  Sing the glory of his name; make his praise glorious!  Say to God, “How awesome are your deeds!  So great is your power that your enemies cringe before you.  All the earth bows down to you; they sing praise to you, they sing praise to your name.”  Selah!  Come and see what God has done, how awesome his works in man’s behalf!  He turned the sea into dry land, they passed through the waters on foot--come, let us rejoice in him.  He rules forever by his power, his eyes watch the nations--let not the rebellious rise up against him.  Selah!  Praise our God, O peoples, let the sound of his praise be heard; he has preserved our lives and kept our feet from slipping.  For you, O God, tested us; you refined us like silver.  You brought us into prison and laid burdens on our backs.  You let men ride over our heads; we went through fire and water, but you brought us to a place of abundance.  Come and listen, all you who fear God; let me tell you what he had done for me.  I cried out to him with my mouth; his praise was on my tongue.  If I had cherished sin in my heart, the Lord would not have listened; but God has surely listened and heard my voice in prayer.  Praise be to God, who has not rejected my prayer or withheld his love from me!”  (Psalm 63 & 66)

Try it and see if praising doesn’t change your life.  If you can’t think of the words, then just read the Psalms but read them out loud and very loud too!

Praising His Name,

Mark Dunn
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( Donald Bartholomew

( Christine & John

( Cynthia Pipes

( Todd & Debbie Buttram

( PJ’s collapsed lung

( Kairos Hilltop #7 in Texas

( Emmaus in general

( The Howse Family on vacation

( Thank you Jesus for your love & faithfulness

( Sara Bartholomew & mother, Kathleen Glover

( Dave Olds’ brother recovering from triple

bypass surgery

( For spiritual guidance & uplifting for the entire

Carey family

( Decisions about college

( For Chrysalis teams

( Mark Lawrence #17 & Sally Pennock #22 to be

married April 26th 

( Praise to God for His faithfulness to the Womens

#24 team and working through the LD &

ALDS in lovely ways!

( David Crisafulli--recovery for 5-way bypass

surgery

( Linda Brant’s health

( Hawaii Women’s Walk #9 April 17-20

( Glory & Praise to God for the reunion with our

daughter after 11½ months!

( Praise for such a spirit-filled Community

( For financial situation — Schmidts

( Praise God for all the prayers, phone calls,

cards and love given by God’s wonderful

servants for Michelle and her family.  Please

keep praying.

( My son Christopher

( Carolyn Peters

( For a family member who is withdrawing from a

lot including Emmaus
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“Prince William County”


 1997 Community Youth Event
We at Community Baptist Church have felt a burden from the Holy Spirit to take an initiative in reaching young people in our county with the gospel.  In response to this burden, we have asked for and received a commitment from Johnny Jernigan of Johnny Jernigan Ministries to spend a few days with us this summer, namely June 6 through June 8.  Johnny is a very powerful and aggressive youth evangelist who excels in bringing young people from the streets of our nation into a relationship with Jesus Christ and getting them inside the walls of our churches.  In addition, he has a strong burden to train our own people to more effectively do the work of an evangelist.  Particularly, Johnny places emphasis on the young generation of Americans who are increasingly harder to relate to and reach for many church folks.

As we planned this outreach, we felt the Holy Spirit laid on our hearts that this is to be an effort of local churches working together, rather than something for our church only.  At this time, we would like to meet with those pastors, youth ministers and youth who would be interested in a cooperative effort to reach lost young people of our community.  We have scheduled a meeting on Thursday, April 3 at 7:30 p.m. at our church to share about this vision God has given us, see if you can identify with us in it, and put together a committee to plan the event.  We are looking forward to seeing you there on the 3rd.

Community Baptist Church

15012 Dumfries Road (Rt 234)

   (Just off Minnieville Road)

Manassas, VA 22010

703 361-7262







Fredericksburg Emmaus #24


Team Assignments
Carolyn Canaday
Table Leader


Readings

Debbie Devine
Table Leader


Readings

Diana Farrar

Cha Coordinator

Readings

Kathy Garfield

Assistant Lay Director

Priesthood of All Believers
Friday, 1:30 p.m.

Vonnie Hinkle

Table Leader


Readings

Carolyn Jenkins
Lay Director


Perseverance


Sunday, 1:05 p.m.

Karen King

Assistant Lay Director

Priorities


Friday, 9:15 a.m.

Kathy Koy

Worship Leader

Fourth Day


Sunday, 2:45 p.m.

Barbara Larson
Asst Table Leader

Readings

Pat Libby

I.B.M.



Readings

Susan Perkins

Assistant Lay Director

Body of Christ


Sunday, 11:10 a.m.

Chris Potter

Asst Table Leader

Growth Through Study
Saturday, 8:55 a.m.

Anita Schmidt

Asst Table Leader

Readings

Debbie Smith

Worship Team

Discipleship


Saturday, 8:00 p.m.

Linwood Smith
Spiritual Director

Obstacles to Grace

Saturday, 4:00 p.m.

Sanctifying Grace

Sunday 10:00 a.m.

Patti Tessier

Asst Table Leader

Changing Our World

Sunday, 8:50 a.m.

Emily Thompson
Asst Table Leader

Readings

Pat Weinhardt

Table Leader


Readings

Bob Winston

Spiritual Director

Prevenient Grace

Friday, 11:15 a.m. Justifying Grace

Friday, 3:00 p.m.

Means of Grace

Saturday, 10:15 a.m.

Pat Winston

Table Leader


Life in Piety


Friday, 7:30 p.m.

Sharon Wright

Asst Table Leader

Christian Action

Saturday, 2:35 p.m.


The Team Chapel is open to the Community during the various talks.  Each speaker will have a team member in the chapel as their prayer partner.  A speaker’s grouping members, family or others who have attended a weekend are invited and welcomed to be a part of this special time.  Chapel Prayer Partners should be discreet in arriving and departing from Camp Easter Seal and should be in the prayer chapel 30 minutes prior to “Talk Time” listed above.



Schedule  - Fredericksburg # 23  - April 3-6, 1997
The team for Fredericksburg Men’s Walk #23 invites sponsors, families and community participation in the following events:

WHEN



WHERE

WHAT
Thurs.,Apr. 3     7:00 P.M.
Camp Easter Seal
Pilgrim check-in/Fellowship followed by Sponsor’s Hour

Sat., Apr. 5        7:45 P.M.
Salem Baptist - gather
Candlelight - Please bring flowers for the team to use Sunday 




1/8 mile before

morning!!! Community will gather at Salem for Praise, 




intersection of VA
Fellowship and Communion.  We will move to Camp Easter Seal 



Routes 721& 630
for 9:30 P.M. Candlelight Service.

Sun., Apr. 6      3:30 P.M.
Camp Easter Seal
Closing  - Gather at 3:30 for Closing Service at 4:00 P.M..
 AGAPE
The Fredericksburg Emmaus and Chrysalis Community has sent agape letters to the following Emmaus and Chrysalis communities for their April Walks and Flights.  Please keep the teams, pilgrims and caterpillars in your prayers.

Chesapeake, MD Men’s

Aldersgate, FL Chrysalis  Boys’ #39

Columbus, IN Men’s #19

Columbus, IN Women’s #20

Ozarks Emmaus Men’s — April 3

Northern Georgia Chrysalis #21 — April 3

Northern Georgia Men’s #55 — April 10

Cross Country (TX) Men’s #62 — April 10

Southeastern IN Men’s — April 10

Hawaii Women’s #9 — April 17

Emmaus of the Rockies (CO) Men’s #40 — April 17

Northern Georgia Women’s #67 — April 17

Ozarks (AK) Women’s — April 17

Southeastern (IN) Women’s — April 24

Cross Country (TX) Women’s — April 24

Northern Georgia Men’s #56 — April 24

Emmaus of the Rockies Women’s 41 — April 24
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Team Applications
If you are interested in teaming on Emmaus #25 and #26, please send your application now.  The Team Selection Committee will meet within the next two months to choose team members for these two walks.


We want to encourage the sponsors and pilgrims for Emmaus #23 as well as the Community to attend the Gathering on April 12.

Activities begin at 6:00 p.m. with a social hour.  Please plan to attend and bring a snack (cookies, pretzels, etc.) or beverage to share during the fellowship time.




Nominations for Emmaus Board
The following individuals have been nominated for the Board of Directors for the Fredericksburg Community.

Women:
Barbara Larson

Patti Tessier

Jennifer Tolbert

There are three female vacancies.

Men:
Dick Barnett

David Olds

Dennis Perkins

There are at least three male openings, possibly four.

Clergy:
There are two clergy openings.  If you have anyone you wish to nominate, please contact Mark Dunn.

Requirements for serving on the Board:

1.  Must have attended a DDU. (There’s one on election day, May 10,  which is open to everyone who has walked in any community.)

2.  Must have teamed.

Any lay person wishing to place their name in nomination should contact Ken Koy (703-494-4373).

Nominations will be accepted from the floor on May 10, but the nominee must be at the Gathering.  Elections will be held at the May Gathering and by proxy (provided in the May Newsletter). 


“The Fredericksburg and Chrysalis Communities do not encourage or sanction the use of Community directories for profit use.”

 Chrysalis Corner
From the Lay Director
My Dear Friends in Christ,

Let me start with the verse from the Bible that Chrysalis operates under.  “Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, he is a new creation; old things have passed away; Behold, all things have become new.”  I don’t know about you, but when that happened to me, I was scared.  I was told that I had become a new person — I didn’t see a change — all I saw was Bill.  If it was not for Emmaus and the men and women who took the time to disciple me, I probably would never have seen that new Bill.  While time was going by, I was looking for the outside Bill and for my mind to change.  But, as the Word was going in, I noticed something — my outside did not change but my mind started to and it was because my heart was changing.  Jesus was changing my heart and that new creation was coming out.  To this day I give the credit to the Holy Spirit for guiding those men and women in helping me find that new Bill.

It is now time for us to be guided by the Holy Spirit to send our youth to Chrysalis.  It is a wonderful program given to us by God to introduce our teens to Jesus in a new and fresh way.  Yes, I know that our churched youth should know who Christ is.  Is it in their minds only OR has it moved to their hearts so that they also can say I AM A NEW CREATION!  To know it is one thing, but to live it is another.  Chrysalis is a discipleship program which can help your teens really understand who Christ is and what He did for them.  Please sit down and pray for your teen; they need it.  Also pray to ask God if your teen should go on the Weekend.  Pray for other teens in your church whose parents have not been on Emmaus to find out if you should ask them if it’s okay to sponsor their child to go on the upcoming Chrysalis Weekends.  Chrysalis has done wonders for a lot of teens.  I must also say that some kids have come home unchanged — at least at this time we do not see it — but we all know that a seed may sprout later.

I know this decision can be stressful because I am going through it myself.  Let me share something that I read about stress that might help not only with this, but with other things, too.  I know it has helped me because, as Lay Director for Chrysalis, it has not been easy on me.  My stress levels are very high while I worry if we will ever get these next two weekends ready.  What I read was this:

For many people in the world today, tension, conflict, weariness, and suffering have become commonplace.  Nevertheless, some offer the vain hope that life’s troubles can be done away with; that we can somehow get to the point where things will always be great.  They suggest that faith in Christ will deliver us in a state of serenity and ease and bring prosperity, health, and constant pleasure.  However, that was neither the experience nor the teaching of Paul, James or Peter, and certainly not of Jesus.  Paul described the life of a servant of God in terms of tribulation, distress, tumult, and sleeplessness.  He also linked these stress producers with rich pleasures that money cannot buy: with purity, kindness, sincere love, honor, joy.  So long as we live as God’s people on this earth, we can expect a connection between trouble and hope.  That connection is never pleasant, but our troubles can bring about lasting benefits.

Jesus told us that if we want to follow Him, we must deny ourselves and take up a cross.  If we try to save our lives, we will only lose them.  But, if we lose our lives for his sake, we will find them.  James encouraged us to rejoice in our various trials because they test our faith.  They produce patience which ultimately makes us mature in Christ.  Peter knew by personal experience the kind of pressure that can cause one’s allegiance to Christ to waiver.  He warned us that “fiery trials” are nothing strange, but that they actually allow us to experience something of Christ’s sufferings so that we can ultimately experience something of His glory, too.

We can count on feeling stress if we’re going to obey Christ.  But we can take hope!  That stress is preparing us for riches we will enjoy for eternity.  Remember, old things have passed away and all things have become new.  Please remember to pray and our Lord will help us persevere.  Remember the Talk.

Please keep Chrysalis in your prayers while we get the teams together, begin teaming, and organize for the Weekends.

Now for some Chrysalis business.  We can use your help with funds.  If you sponsor someone, we ask that you pay on time so we can pay the camp when we leave.  Because we promoted our next weekends at $100.00, we decided not to change it but we are now coming up about $40.00 short per person.  We do have some extra funds, but it will not go far.  Please pray on what you can do to help us with extra money.  I do know God will provide because I have seen him do it before.  We will take anything — even your pennies!

If for some reason we do not get enough teens to go on the weekends, this is the schedule I must follow to cancel the camp:   Up to one month before the event — we will get a full refund; one month to two weeks before — we will have to pay $1,275.75, which is 10% of the total bill; less than two weeks before — we will have to pay $2,551.50; and if we cancel one day before — it is payment in full.  So, please get those Caterpillar applications in ASAP so we don’t have to cancel 30 days before!

If anyone wants more information on the camp, please call me and I will have the camp send you literature.  If you would like to visit the camp, call 1-800-477-6296 and ask for Shane.  Tell him you are with Chrysalis and would like to visit; I am sure he’ll let you come down.

I do have one thing more about the Weekends that might help you decide to either team or sponsor someone.  THEY HAVE A POOL.  We are going to work about 90 minutes into the schedule for free time for swimming.  You will be allowed to use the pool unless you prefer to stay in the AIR CONDITIONING.  One more thing, these Weekends will not only be filled with the Holy Spirit and God’s Grace, but they also will have fun.  I believe Jesus always had a smile on his face and wanted us to enjoy the life He gave us, so why not have some fun.  He would want us to.  We must show His joy always.  I know I try to, but I also know it is not easy with the way the world is today.

Again, please keep me and the Board in your prayers.  We need them because we have a lot of work ahead of us.  We could use your help, but if you can’t I know God will give us the time and strength to succeed.

If any of you have any ideas, please feel free to call me anytime at 1-800-322-9168.  Again, if you cannot send your teen on these Weekends, I will try to help you get him or her on one elsewhere.

Now I know most of this letter was to the adults, but this note is to our teens: WE LOVE YOU AND WANT TO GIVE YOU THE BEST GIFT OF ALL — JESUS.  PLEASE OPEN YOUR EYES AND EARS AND LET HIM INTO YOUR HEART.  ALSO REMEMBER I AND THE REST OF THE ADULTS ARE YOUR FRIENDS.  AGAIN, WE LOVE YOU.

Now let’s all get busy and get these Weekends on for the Glory of God.

Fly With Christ!

Bill Klingenstein

FREDERICKSBURG CHRYSALIS

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Klingenstein, Bill

 - Lay Director

Morrow, Nathan 
 - Asst. Lay Director

Seiden, Kel 

 - Secretary

Dunn, Mike
 
 - Treasurer

Solt, Bubba

 - Spiritual Director

Carey, Mike

Rice, Lee

Edsall, Christa

Roark, Lee

Edsall, Gena

Seefeldt, Brenda

Henley, Vicki

Self, Kelly

Olds, Barbara

Williams, Melanie

The Chrysalis Board of Directors meet the 2nd Saturday of each month at St. Peters Lutheran Church, 1201 Courthouse Road, Stafford, VA from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon.  All are welcome!

As Bill mentioned at the last Gathering, we are in desperate need of team members for Chrysalis #7 if we are going to continue to provide this experience for our young people.  I have been in contact with several members of the Community, and they are prayerfully considering my request.  However, we are still in need of numerous men, both young and old, to round out the team.  Our young people need to see both young and older committed Christian men working for the Lord.  If you feel led to volunteer and have not been contacted,

please call me at 540-785-0698 or E-mail at dcarey@
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erols.com.

Teaming will begin on April 19th.  The weekend

is scheduled for July 10-13, 1997.

Fly with Christ,

Mike Carey
�
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